
STATE BOARD FOR COMMUNITY COLLEGES AND OCCUPATIONAL EDUCATION  
September 13, 2023 

TOPIC: Board Policy 2-15, Presidents’ Council 
 
PRESENTED BY: 
Angela Gramse, General Counsel 
 
RELATIONSHIP TO THE STRATEGIC PLAN: 
Transform the student experience; Create education without barriers through 
transformational partnerships; Redefine our value proposition through accessibility, 
affordability, quality, accountability, resource development, and operational excellence. 

 
EXPLANATION: 
The System has reviewed Board Policy (BP) 2-15 as part of its five-year review cycle. This 
policy was initially created in 2004 and has been left untouched ever since. General 
Counsel is recommending a repeal of this policy for a couple of reasons. First, the 
substantive language is outdated and does not accurately reflect the purpose of the current 
Presidents’ Council meetings. Second, the Board delegates to the Chancellor personnel 
authority to manage the Presidents. To ensure all policies and procedures align with the 
governance structure between Board, Chancellor, and College Presidents, repealing this 
policy will help to ensure the authoritative lines are clear.    
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
CCCS General Counsel recommends the Board repeal BP 2-15.  
 

ATTACHMENT(S): 
BP 2-15 REPEAL 09.13.23 
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